Thank you Mr Chair, 

Distinguished delegates, 

We appeal parties to urgently secure the second commitment period of the Kyoto Protocol. The next COP in Durban will be the last chance to avoid a gap between the first and the second commitment period of the Kyoto Protocol, which is the only legally binding international instrument on climate change. We must be able to find a way forward to ensure environmental integrity for us and for the future generations.

We express our grief that the market-based mechanisms neglect the factors of social justice, gender equality or poverty eradication. It is necessary to assess the plausibility of CDM and JI projects as a way of mitigating emissions. The development of social, environmental and gender sensitive criteria is necessary for the selection and implementation of projects before their approval. We call for paving the way for innovative, pro-poor implementation of solutions, - such as decentralized, sustainable, household and community level projects – and to keep high-risk technologies out of these mechanisms.

Finally, the role of women in the fight against climate change could be multiplied through the use of appropriate technologies. Thus, technology institutions established under this process shall benefit from the knowledge and expertise of women, particularly in terms of energy management. Women's participation in the development of new technologies ensures they are user-friendly, affordable, profitable and sustainable for women, men and communities. 

Let’s take the opportunity of switching to a safe, environmentally reliable and gender equitable development.

Thank you 
